
Summer 2017 
Volume 9, Issue 2 

The 
Trustee 

 
 
PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 
 
 

Saskatchewanôs public libraries collectively       
support the literacy and lifelong learning needs of 
1.1 million Saskatchewan residents. Now, more 
than ever, libraries play a critical role in the      
social, educational, cultural and economic success of Saskatchewan               
communities. Our libraries are an essential investment in the future of 
our communities and they are essential drivers of success in school             
preparedness, reading readiness, economic and employment success, 
and social equity. Our public libraries are a vital link for every resident 
and every community ensuring success of all people of Saskatchewan, 
regardless of location or background. 
 
On behalf of the Saskatchewan Library Trusteesô Association, I would 
like to express our appreciation to the government on their decision to 
reverse their previous decision and reinstate the funding to                   
Saskatchewan libraries. We appreciate the government taking time for 
consultation and look ahead to future collaboration. 
 
SLTA will continue its work to advocate for necessary library funding 
and to support library workers. On behalf of the SLTA, and libraries 
across the province, please contact your MLA and let them know why 
you value your local library.  
 
Please visit our website at www.slta.ca for more information. 
 
Saskatchewan libraries matter. 
 
Lorna Black (PNLS), President 
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The SLTA AGM was held Friday, May 

7th at the Elkridge Resort in Elkridge, 

SK. President Lorna Black (PNLS) 

chaired the meeting. 

President Lorna Black (PNLS) will 

continue in her role as President of the                         

Association and Sharon Armstrong 

(Parkland) will continue in her role as 

Vice-President. Donna Hartley 

(Southeast) was reappointed         

Treasurer.  Executive Director Nancy 

Kennedy has been reappointed         

Secretary. 

Minutes of the AGM and annual      

report can be found on the SLTA      

websiteðwww.slta.ca. 

At the conference, SLTA presented its 

2017 Honourary Life Membership 

Award to Allie Raycraft from             

Lakeland. Please see page four for the 

story. 

SLTA was pleased to sponsor  two    

sessions by Kitty Pope at this yearôs 

conference: Crisis Management in   

Libraries and part two a continuation 

with a focus on What Keeps You 

Awake at Night? For a copy of the 

presentation please see the SLTA   

website. 

SLTA was an exhibitor at the             

conference. As well, SLTA provided a 

Kobo eReader as a door prize. It was 

won by Julie McKenna of RPL. 

SLTA acknowledges and appreciates 

the efforts by the Saskatchewan      

Library Association in hosting this 

conference. It is a huge undertaking 

and always well done. We are pleased 

to assist where we can. 

My Library 

Matters           

Becauseé 

The joy of reading must be  

accessible to everyone. 

Catherine, Nipawin 

 

Knowledge is important! 

Rose, Humboldt 

 

I am not computer literate so I 

need my library books. 

Lawrence, Wapiti 

 

You can order any book you 

want and they try and get it. Itôs 

important to read and have 

books available. What would a 

town be without a library? I love 

our Library. 

Marian, Carrot River 

  н 

SLA Executive 

Director Judy 

Nicholson and 

presenter Kitty 

Pope. 

http://www.slta.ca


IF YOU RECEIVED 
THIS NEWSLETTER 
BY REGULAR POST 
BUT CAN SUPPLY 
AN EMAIL ADDRESS 
PLEASE CONTACT 
NANCY KENNEDY 
AT THE ADDRESS 
BELOW. 

NANCY KENNEDY 
EXECUTIVE             
DIRECTOR 
79 MAYFAIR         
CRESCENT 
REGINA, SK 
S4S 5T9 
 
TEL: (306)584-2495 
FAX: (306)585-1473 
EMAIL: 
NJK@SASKTEL.NET 
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Kobo winner Julie McKenna, RPL. 

SLTA Treasurer Donna Hartley, 

Southeast, with presenter Kitty 

Pope. 

SLA Banquet. 

SLTA Honourary Life Award 

Recipient Allie Raycraft, 

Lakeland. 



My Library        

Matters Becauseé 

 

Brings a lot of joy and information to 

my life. 

Brenda, Weyburn 

 

I donôt have a personal computer. I use 

the one available at my local library. 

Clarice, Kipling 

 

I like meeting and talking to the       

different people I meet at the library. 

Stan, White City 

 

I can order any books etc. from       

anywhere in the province without 

having to drive to the city, especially 

helpful/convenient for seniors. 

Lois, Lumsden 

 

Itôs a gathering place where one feels 

safe and comfortable. 

Tracy, Manor 

 

A good book for me gives me my down 

time, my me time, a time to forget all 

your cares and worries and just       

ENJOY. Get lost in the moment. We all 

need me time and luckily our library 

provides me with that. 

Brenda, Wolseley 

 

All the books and audio books are a 

fun way to make winter shorter. The 

kids just love all the books and in an 

enjoyable way be more education. 

P.B., Humboldt 

 

Thereôs tons of books and I get to read. 

I love books! 

Rylee, Lucky Lake 

 

There are lots of graphic novels. 

Cheyanne, Dinsmore 

 

 

 SLTA HONOURARY LIFE MEMBER 

Born in Inverness, Quebec, Allie 

Raycraft moved to Asquith,            

Saskatchewan in 1956. There she 

raised her family and began her     

career, in 1970, as town                   

administrator. In 1984, she moved to 

Meota and became administrator for 

both the Village and R.M. Although 

she retired in 1997, Allie continued 

to do relief work for many                   

municipalities, a well as acting as 

returning officer for school division 

elections. 

 

Aside from her professional work in 

many Saskatchewan communities, 

Allie joined the Meota Library 

Board, the Lakeland Regional Board, 

and Executive Committee in 1996. In 

2007, she was elected Regional       

Vice-Chairperson, and in 2009 she 

was elected as Chairperson for the 

board. After seven years in that role, 

Allie stepped down as Chairperson 

at the 2016 AGM, and after 20 years 

as a Lakeland Trustee, she resigned 

from the Board at the end of 2016. 

 

When she is not running board 

meetings, Allie volunteers as a bingo 

fundraiser, sings in the church choir, 

and enjoys curling and golfing. She 

also travels to visit her children, 

grandchildren, and                         

great-grandchildren. 

 

The members of the Lakeland         

Executive Committee nominated 

Allie for the Honourary Life          

Membership Award in recognition of 

her many years of work on the 

board, for bringing her wealth of 

administrative experience to library 

governance, and for her dedication 

and tireless sense of humour. 

  п 
SLTA board member Dennis Taylor, 

Lakeland. 


